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THE FIVE DIFFERENT TYPES OF PRIESTS 

As we celebrate World Day for Consecrated Life this weekend, it is 
appropriate to discuss the five broad categories of priests.  These 
categories involve somewhat flexible terms; popularly they are all 
understood to involve a life of sacrifice and poverty. But while all 
variation of priesthoods may be equivalent, their vocations are not 
exactly alike, except in that they are meant to live their lives in 
service.  Thus, a priest may be monastic, or religious, or ñsecular 
(also called ñdiocesanò), but they are all clergy. 

A priest in the Catholic Church is a man who has received the 
sacrament of Holy Orders and has therefore undertaken the duties 
of celebrating the Sacrifice of the Mass, hearing confession, giving 
absolution and other sacraments ñin persona Christiò and to 
perform other duties of pastoral ministry and, sometimes, 
administration. 

A priest may be connected to a diocese or to a religious order, or 
to a monastic house (an abbey or priory/convent). All priests, 
whether diocesan or religious, take vows of celibacy and of 
obedience to their superiors: 

Å A diocesan priest promises obedience to his bishop. 

Å A religious priest (like a Dominican or a Piarist) vows 
obedience to his superior, usually called a ñprovincial.ò 

Å A monastic priest vows obedience to his abbot (if living in 
an abbey) or prior (in a priory). 

Diocesan priests do not take vows of poverty and may 
possess and inherit property, while priests vowed to a 
religious order (like the Franciscans or the Piarists, etc) or a 
monastic community (like the Benedictines or 
Cistercians) do make vows of poverty, surrendering any 
income they generate through their works to their superiors. 
So a Dominican writer earning profits from his books will 
turn those royalty checks over to the Order of Preachers. A 
Trappist writer will turn his earnings over to his abbot or 
prior, for the benefit of the whole community. 

The word friar is from fraire (from the Middle Ages ð the fraire 
Proven­al), which means ñbrother.ò The word arose with the 
creation of the mendicant (traveling/preaching) orders in the late 
Middle Ages, most predominantly by Saint Francis (Franciscans) 

of Assisi and Saint Dominic (Order of Preachers, or ñDominicansò). 
These ñnew religiousò were no longer tied to monasteries and 
convents but went out among the people, to preach and to pray, to 
educate and to serve the sick. 

A priest who is part of a mendicant religious order is also a friar, 
and a priest who is part of a conventual/monastic community 
(contemplative/stationary) is also a monk. But monks and friars 
need not be priests. Some monks and friars discern their 
vocations as religious, content to simply be brothers within their 
order or community; they do not pursue the priesthood. 

The word monk comes from the Latin monachus, a word for 
hermits, rooted in a meaning of ñsolitude.ò It is related to the 
emergence of the first experiences of contemplative men and 
women, such as the Desert Fathers. Saint Benedict of Nursia (480
-547) is considered the founder of Western Monasticism. 

Finally, it is possible for a priest to be neither ñsecularò, nor ñfriarò, 
nor ñmonkò but still be a religious. A Piarist priest (Order of the 
Pious Schools), a Jesuit priest (Society of Jesus), or a Pauline 
priest (Society of Saint Paul) is a clerk or cleric regular.  Clerks/
clerics regular are essentially diocesan priests who can be sent 
anywhere in the world by their superior. They are bound to say the 
Divine Office like any other priest, but they have specific beliefs 
very unique to them. Jesuits are absolutely different from Piarists, 
though both are clerks regular. These men are necessarily priests, 
though there are many Jesuit "brothers" who support the priests. 
Clerks/clerics are generally created as Societies of Apostolic Life 
for the express purpose of ordination to the clerical state. He is 
fully a priest and will make the same vows of poverty, chastity and 
obedience to their religious superiors, just like friars and monks, 
but they are simply priests of their respective communities.  They 
are members of a religious order (regular) of priests. 

But they are not Canons Regular.  Canons regular are essentially 
a cross between the diocesan priest and the monk. They take a 
vow of obedience to their superior, and of stability/loyalty to their 
particular house, but this is often the local cathedral. They are free 
to move around in their diocese, unlike monks, but they also say 
their Divine Office in community, in choir, unlike clerks/clerics 
regular, and unlike diocesan priests. They're a very interesting mix 
of public prayer, diocesan sacramental duty, saying Mass, living in 
cloister, and moving among the laity. 

Clerics Regular differ from Canons Regular in that they do not 
possess cathedral or collegiate churches; they devote themselves 
more completely to pastoral care, in place of an obligation to the 
Liturgy of the Hours in common, and they have fewer penitential 
observances in their Rule of Life. 

 

WORLD DAY FOR CONSECRATED LIFE  
THIS WEEKEND 

World Day for Consecrated Life will be celebrated in all parishes 
on the weekend of February 4-5. Please pray for all those who 
have made commitments in the consecrated life, and be sure to 
thank them on their special day. May they continue to be inspired 
by Jesus Christ and respond generously to God's gift of their 
vocation. 

In 1997, Pope Saint John Paul II instituted a day of prayer for 
women and men in consecrated life. This celebration is attached 
to the Feast of the Presentation of the Lord on February 2nd. This 
Feast is also known as Candlemas Day; the day on which candles 
are blessed symbolizing Christ who is the light of the world. So 
too, those in consecrated life are called to reflect the light of Jesus 
Christ to all peoples. The celebration of World Day for 
Consecrated Life is transferred to the following Sunday in order to 
highlight the gift of consecrated persons for the whole Church. 
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ST. SCHOLASTICA 
FEAST FEBRUARY 10 

St. Scholastica was the sister of St. Benedict, and she consecrated 
her life to God from her earliest youth. 
After her brother went to Monte Cassino, 
where he established his famous 
monastery, she took up her abode in the 
neighborhood at Plombariola, where she 
founded and governed a monastery of 
nuns, about five miles from that of St. 
Benedict, who, it appears, also directed his 
sister and her nuns. She visited her brother 
once a year, and as she was not allowed to 
enter his monastery, he went in company 
with some of his brethren to meet her at a 
house some distance away. These visits were spent in conferring 
together on spiritual matters. On one occasion they had passed 
the time as usual in prayer and pious conversation and in the 
evening they sat down to take their reflection. St. Scholastica 
begged her brother to remain until the next day. St. Benedict 
refused to spend the night outside his monastery. She had 
recourse to prayer and a furious thunderstorm burst so that 
neither St. Benedict nor any of his companions could return home. 
They spent the night in spiritual conferences. The next morning 
they parted to meet no more on earth. Three days later St. 
Scholastica died, and her holy brother beheld her soul in a vision 
as it ascended into heaven. He sent his brethren to bring her body 
to his monastery and laid it in the tomb he had prepared for 
himself. She died about the year 543, and  St. Benedict followed 
her soon after. Her feast day is Feb. 10th.  
 

THE FEAST OF OUR LADY OF LOURDES  
February 11  

On December 8, 1854, Pope Pius IX proclaimed the dogma of the 
Immaculate Conception in the apostolic constitution Ineffabilis 
Deus. A little more than three years later, on February 11, 1858, a 
young lady appeared to Bernadette Soubirous. This began a series 
of visions. During the apparition on March 25, the lady identified 
herself with the words: ñI am the Immaculate Conception.ò 

Bernadette was a sickly child of poor parents. Their practice of the 
Catholic faith was scarcely more than lukewarm. Bernadette could 
pray the Our Father, the Hail Mary, and the Creed. She also knew 
the prayer of the Miraculous Medal: ñO Mary conceived without 
sin.ò During subsequent interrogations, Bernadette gave an 
account of what she saw. It was ñsomething white in the shape of 
a girl.ò She used the word ñaqueroò, a dialect term meaning ñthis 

thing.ò It was ña pretty young girl with a rosary over her arm.ò Her 
white robe was encircled by a blue girdle. She wore a white veil. 
There was a yellow rose on each foot. A rosary was in her hand. 
Bernadette was also impressed by the fact that the lady did not 

use the informal form of address (tu), but 
the polite form (vous). The humble virgin 
appeared to a humble girl and treated her 
with dignity.  

Through that humble girl, Mary revitalized 
and continues to revitalize the faith of 
millions of people. People began to flock to 
Lourdes from other parts of France and 
from all over the world. In 1862 Church 
authorities confirmed the authenticity of the 

apparitions and authorized the cult of Our 
Lady of Lourdes for the diocese. The Feast 
of Our Lady of Lourdes became worldwide 

in 1907. Lourdes has become a place of pilgrimage and healing, 
but even more of faith. To date, Church authorities have 
recognized over 60 miraculous cures. To people of faith, this is not 
surprising. It is a continuation of Jesusô healing miraclesðnow 
performed at the intercession of his mother. Some would say that 
the greater miracles are hidden. 

Many who visit Lourdes return home with renewed faith and a 
readiness to serve God in their needy brothers and sisters. There 
still may be people who doubt the apparitions of Lourdes. Perhaps 
the best that can be said to them are the words that introduce the 
film Song of Bernadette: ñFor those who believe in God, no 
explanation is necessary. For those who do not believe, no 
explanation is possible.ò 
 

BLESSING OF THROATS-The blessing of throats for the 

Feast of St. Blaise will take place on Sunday, February 5 at all 

Masses except the 12 noon Spanish Mass.  This week, New York 

State reported 4,350 laboratory-confirmed influenza reports, 

which is up 28% over last week.  For the fifth consecutive week, 

influenza is considered widespread in New York State.  Thus, the 

blessing of throats comes at an appropriate and important time. 
 

PETERôS PENCE COLLECTIONï Our second collection 
today is for Peterôs Pence, a worldwide collection that supports the 
charitable works of Pope Francis. Funds from this collection help 
victims of war, oppression, and natural disasters. Take this 
opportunity to join with Pope Francis and be a witness of charity to 
our suffering brothers and sisters. Please be generous today. For 

more information, visit www.usccb.org/peters-pence 

 

ENCYCLICAL ON THE CARE OF CREATION-In Pope 
Francisôs  encyclical on caring for all creation, he highlights 

overconsumption and excessive economic development as the 

primary causes of the destruction of our common home. With him, 

let us pray to "discover the worth in each thing " and to embody 

that discovery by buying less and recycling our possessions when 

we no longer need them. 

Do You Have Your Envelopes?  This year, we are 
trying something new.  Instead of giving out boxes with envelopes 
for the entire year, we will instead mail envelopes out every six 
weeks. If you want envelopes and have not yet received them,  
just fill in the violet Welcome envelope and either drop it in the 
collection basket or bring it to the rectory.  Your new envelopes will 
be sent out in February. Offertory envelopes serve as a symbol of 
how faithful giving is critical to establishing a long-term sustainable 
ministry. They also serve as proof of active parish membership as 
well as documentation for charitable giving deductions when doing 
your taxes.  We encourage all parishioners to either use parish 
pay on-line giving, available through our parish website:  
www.churchofsthelena.com or use the weekly offertory 
envelopes. 

 

ST. HELENA ALUMNI INFORMATION AND 

ADDRESSES NEEDED-We are seeking to update our alumni 
data base.  We realize that many alumni have either moved, 
married, passed, or are not on the alumni list.  If you have not 
received any recent mailings from St. Helena, please call or email 
your information to us so we can add you.  Also, let us know if 
anything special has happened in your life such as a marriage or a 
promotion, so we can share it with other alumni. Please contact 
the rectory if you would like us to mail you your 2016 offering 
statement for tax purposes. 
 

FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
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FEBRUARY 5, 2017 

PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
 

¶ OUR FIRST 50/50 DRAWING WINNER- was #159.  

Congratulations, you won $235. Thank you to everyone who 

participated in our first monthly drawing.  Many 

parishioners have suggested that we revise our traditional 

50/50 drawings to allow for a larger cash prize, which is why 

we no longer have two weekly drawings, but rather one 

monthly drawing, and the cost to participate in it is only $5/

month, which is actually $3 less than if you contributed $2/

week for four weeks.  We hope that you enjoy this new 

drawing.  As we have done previously, pink 50/50 envelopes 

are available both in your mailed offertory envelopes as well 

as at the entrances to the church.  The February drawing will 

take place on February 27. Good luck.  

¶ FIRST COMMUNION SESSION will take place at 

11:30AM in the Cafeteria on Sunday, February 5. 

¶ BIBLE STUDY-We have begun our 24-week second 

semester Bible Study in English of the Gospel of Matthew. 

Classes meet in the green building every Tuesday at both 

1PM and 7:30PM. All are welcome. This Tuesday, 

February 7, we will study Chapter 4. 

¶ NEXT BAPTISM PREP CLASSES will be held on 

February 9 and 23 at 7PM. Please bring a copy of the 

child’s birth certificate as well as either a letter of suitability 

for the godparents from their local pastor or a copy of the 

godparent’s Confirmation Certificate and if a godparent is 

married, a copy of their Catholic Marriage Certificate. 

¶ HEALTH FAIR-St. Helena will be hosting a Health Fair 

next Sunday, Feb 12 from 9:30AM - 6PM.  The fair will 

feature free Heart Screening, something many people need 

to have done but cannot always afford.  Both Blue Cross & 

Blue Shield and Montefiore Hospital have said that they will 

also be present. Also, Caring Kind (formerly Alzheimer’s 

Association) will be handing out materials for your info. 

¶ BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT GROUP will restart  on 

Saturdays at 11AM beginning  February 25 for 6 weeks 

in the Green Parish Center. The group is intended for those 

who are grieving the loss of a loved one or a dear friend. To 

register or for more information about this program, 

contact:  Jessica Perez at jeniperez_s@yahoo.com. 

¶ THE OLIVEWOOD CARVING EVENT-This indigenous 

form of art has become an industry of great importance to 

the local people of the Holy Land who rely on it for 

livelihood, and to Christian pilgrims from all around the 

world whose holy pilgrimage can be memorialized for a 

lifetime in cherished olive wood or mother of pearl 

souvenirs. The olive wood carving market is the major 

source of income in the Bethlehem area. More than 80 

percent of the income of the community in Bethlehem comes 

from this work. They will be here March 18-19. 

¶ 2017 PARISH BI-LINGUAL CALENDARS-There are a 

few still available in the rectory and in our bookstore. 

¶ PARISH BOOKSTORE is open every Sunday from 

8:30AM to 1PM. 

¶ SHORT TERM COUNSELING AVAILABLE-Let’s face 

it.  Life can be so confusing, and we all need counseling 

sometimes.  But costs can keep people away. Now, thanks to 

the Catholic Charities Parish Counseling Network,             

St. Helena parishioners now have access to affordable, short-

term professional counseling.  What’s more, counseling is 

available at convenient locations throughout the Archdiocese.  

Up to six sessions can take place with just an inexpensive 

$10 co-pay per session. For more information or to schedule 

an appointment, please contact one of the priests here at          

St. Helena. 

¶ NEW TAX LEGISLATION-Did you know that Congress  

passed permanent legislation for parishioners who are:  70 

1/2 Years of Age with--Individual Retirement Accounts 

(IRA) and want to withdraw money from their IRA to Give 

Tax Free to St. Helena. In addition, if you converted your 

traditional IRA to a Roth IRA this year, you can offset the 

taxable income generated by the conversion by making a 

charitable gift to St. Helena.   

¶ CHILD PROTECTION-Anyone who needs to report an 

alleged incident of sexual abuse of a minor by a priest, 

deacon, religious, or lay person serving in the Archdiocese of 

New York is asked to contact Sr. Eileen Clifford, O.P. at      

212-371-1000 x 2949 or Deacon George J. Coppola at   

917-861-1762. Both may also be reached via e-mail at 

victimassistance@archny.org. Information can also be 

found on the archdiocesan website, www.archny.orq. In 

keeping with the archdiocesan policy regarding sexual abuse 

of minors, this information is provided to ensure that our 

children remain safe and secure.      

¶ AA BIG BOOK STUDY meets every Sat., 7-8:30PM in 

the green building. 

¶ CO-DEPENDENTS ANNONYMOUS meets every 

Monday from 7-8:30PM in the green building. 

¶ FULL-TIME OR PART-TIME MAINTENANCE OR 

HANDYMAN JOB position needed. E-mail: 

josecolon1080@gmail.com or call 347-964-9539. 

¶ APARTMENTS WANTED-Within the Parkchester area. If 

you know of one that is available, please call the Rectory. 
¶ THE PIERRE TOUSSAINT SCHOLARSHIP-provides 

graduating high school seniors with $2,000 to be used to 

attend college and may be renewed for up to three additional 

years.  Applicants must be practicing Catholics within the 

Archdiocese, have demonstrated academic achievement, and 

exhibited good character and leadership abilities.  Contact 

the rectory if you wish to apply for this scholarship. 

Applications must be postmarked no later than Feb. 17. 

¶ CHILDRENôS MOVIES NOW ON FORMED-11 Award-

Winning Children's Movies, available in both English and 

Spanish, are Now on FORMED. Saints and Heroes movies 

use comedy, song, captivating illustrations, and 

heartwarming emotion to tell the tales of some of the great 

saints and epic heroes of the faith.  St. Helena’s Parish has a 

free subscription to an online platform called FORMED, and 

all parishioners now have unlimited access to faith formation 

programs, Bible Studies, Catholic-themed movies and 

OFFERING ENVELOPES 
Sunday, January 29, 2017                              $5,114.59                

 
 

      Our weekly budget, (Nuestro presupuesto semanal es) $4,423.00 
 

 

Thank you to everyone for your generosity and for your support and for 

all that you do for St. Helena’s Parish. We have some major capital 

repair expenses on our boilers and air conditioning coming up, and this 

week we exceeded our weekly budget. Again, thank you for your 

generosity.  I ask you to please consider increasing your regular weekly 

offerings a little so that we can meet or exceed our 2017 weekly budget 

goal and be able to pay for much needed physical plant improvements. 
 
 

Gracias a todos por su generosidad y por todo lo que hacen por esta 

Iglesia de St. Helena. 



programs, enjoy music, e-books and much more. It is very 

easy to register with FORMED. FIRST go to formed.org and 

click the REGISTER link in the middle of the page; enter the 

parish code 2KQQYD and your email, then click “Go.” Fill 

in the registration information.  After registering, you will 

receive a message asking you to verify your email address. 

Check your email (it may be in your spam folder) and click 

VERIFY.  You will be prompted to login.  You can then 

enjoy using FORMED. 
 

 

SCHOOL ANNOUNCEMENTS 
¶ BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION-   St. Helena School 

receives 10 cents for each Box Top For Education box top 

that you clip and give to us. There are 

hundreds of products that carry the 

special Box Top For Education 

symbol.  You may send them to the 

school with your child or drop them in 

the collection basket at Mass. Your support is much 

appreciated.  

 

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 
¶ CREATING UNITY IN THE COMMUNITY 

PRESENTS: A Conversation about Service and the 

Legacy of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. PARKCHESTER 

LIBRARY, Tuesday, February 21, from 5 - 6:30PM. 

¶ POPE ORDERS  REVIEW OF LITURGICAL 

TRANSLATIONS-Pope Francis has ordered a new review 

of the principles that guide translations of the liturgy. The 

Pope has formed a commission to review Liturgiam 

Authenticam, the document issued by the Vatican in 2001 

that called for liturgical translations that adhered closely to 

the Latin of the Roman Missal. That document, which led to 

a new and more accurate English translation of liturgy, has 

continued to draw criticism from liturgists who favor a more 

“creative” interpretation of the language of the Mass. The 

commission has not yet met, nor has the list of its members 

been made public. However, it will be chaired by 

Archbishop Arthur Roche, the secretary of the Congregation 

for Divine Worship—rather than by that congregation’s 

prefect, Cardinal Robert Sarah, who is known to favor a 

more conservative approach. 

¶ THE VATICAN MUSEUMS has unveiled a multimedia 

web site at www.museivaticani.va, which enables visitors to 

explore thousands of items from the vast collection. The web 

site—the product of three years of work—includes 4,000 

images of the Vatican’s art works. There are also more than 

50 videos, including virtual tours of the museums. The site is 

accessible in English, Italian, Spanish, French, and German 

language versions.  The site will eventually include images 

of the 20,000 items currently on display to visitors at the 

museums, which reflects only a small proportion of the 

Vatican collection, most of which is kept in storage. 

¶ CATHOLIC PILGRIMAGE TO THE HOLY LAND-

March 21-31, 2017, $3,599.00 per person including air 

from JFK, breakfast, lunch and dinner daily. Holy Mass 

daily at the Holy Sites. For more information, please call 

Cathie or Mike Milano at 1-800-773-2660. 

¶ MSGR. SCANLAN HIGH SCHOOL is presenting the 

play “Much Ado About Nothing”, Sunday, March 26 @ 

2PM. For tickets, call (718) 430-0100 X46 or X58. Adults-

$20, Seniors-$15 & Students-$10. Refreshments and raffles 

will be sold.  All are welcome! 

¶ NO MORE FEDERAL FUNDS TO PROMOTE 

OVERSEAS ABORTIONS-President Donald Trump has 

signed an executive order banning the use of federal funds to 

promote abortion overseas. The executive order reinstates 

the “Mexico City Policy” that was first adopted by President 

Reagan, blocking the flow of taxpayer money to 

organizations that use the funds for abortions. The policy 

was rescinded by President Clinton, reinstated by President 

Bush, and rescinded again by President Obama—all by 

executive orders issued soon after they took office. Trump’s 

action fulfills a campaign promise to pro-life supporters.  

¶ FREE ONLINE FAITH FORMATION COURSES for 

those in parish ministry and those who simply wish to learn 

more about their faith.  Sign up at: www.nycatholicfaith.org/

learn 

¶ ENCOURAGE is a Catholic Apostolate for those who 

have family members with same sex attraction.  A new 

website has been created to help the faithful who are 

searching for information about Encourage, the Church's 

teachings on same sex attraction, and spiritual support: 

www.encourageny.com 

¶ EMERGENCY SNOW LABORERS-Sign up to be an 

emergency snow laborer and help remove snow and ice from 

bus stops, step streets, and other locations throughout the 

city this winter. Snow laborers will be paid $15.00 per hour 

and, $22.50 per hour after 40 hours are worked in a week. 

Must be at least 18 and eligible to work in the USA.  Sign up 

at Bronx Yard, Mosholu Ave. & Broadway from 7AM-3PM. 

¶ MARRIAGE AND THE FAMILY, a free eight-week 

course exploring what are the sacramental, spiritual, 

psychological, and societal aspects of marriage and family 

life, is continuing through February on Mon. from 7:30-9PM 

in the Santa Maria Conference Room, 1573 Zerega Ave. 

Please note that it is not a pre-cana course. For more info, 

call 718-828-2380. 

¶ CATHOLIC VOLUNTEER NETWORK-Check out 

RESPONSE 2017, which is a free guide listing nearly 200 

faith-based volunteer programs. Volunteers serve full-time 

for periods of one week to one year or more. To receive a 

free copy of RESPONSE 2017, call 800-543-5046 or e-mail 

info@catholicvolunteernetwork.org. Website: 

www.catholicvolunteernetwork.org for more info. 
 

Please Pray for the Sick of our Parish 

Joanne Frances Bernadette Sanabria, Sylvia Carballo,  

Ruben Mercado, Mike Adorno, Catherine Holden, 

Carmelle and Nicole Antoine, Indrowdi Sadu, Rosa Pena,  

Brenda Jackson, James Leunge, Carole Primak, Joan Ricci,  

Lucy Cannavacciuolo,  Aaron Sylvester, Sean Gaffney,  

Bertha Mero, Peter Vaccaro, Gino Vaccaro, Veronica Gonzalez,  

Ronald Horne, Doris Waldropt, Milagro Vasquez,  

Juana Carmen Rodriguez, Ynes Tavarez, Theresa Delevan,  

Humberto Prieto, Jenny Mauro, Jimmy Mauro, Mariana Rivera,  

Annissa Ramratansingh, Catherine Gregson, Noemi Cross,  

Arley Johnson, Josefina Gonzalez, Rosa Amelia Escribano Santiago,  

Fr. Andrew Buechele, Sch.P., Joseph Lopez, John Ford 
 

Please Pray for the Deceased and their Grieving Families:  
Neil Duggan, Juan Tirado,  Julio Ortiz Borea, Gloria Mangual,  

Brother Patrick Lally, F.M.S.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

http://formed.org/


 

 

ANUNCIOS EN ESPANOL 
¶ Gracias a los organizadores del Flea Market del domingo 

pasado. Este es un evento que requiere de basta trabajo y 

ustedes lo hicieron muy bien.   

¶ CLASES DE BIBLIA: Estás a tiempo para inscribirte en 

nuestro Curso de de Biblia. Este semestre estaremos 

estudiando y meditando en el Evangelio de San Mateo. 

Lugar: Cafetería. Hora: 7pm-8.30 pm. Están todos 

invitados a dejar que el Señor les enriquezca su vida con el 

conocimiento de su Palabra. La clase será dictada por el P. 

Nelson.   

¶ CLASES DE BAUTISMO: Las próximas clases de 

preparación para el sacramento de Bautismo serán los jueves  

9 y el 23 de febrero a las 7 pm. en la Iglesia.  

¶ FERIA DE LA SALUD: Se realizará en nuestra 

parroquia el 12 de febrero de 9.30 am hasta las 6 pm. Se 

ofrecerá gratuitamente un examen del corazón (heart 

screening), algo que mucha gente necesita pero no es 

siempre fácil de hacer por su costo. Ya se darán más detalles.  

¶ MIERCOLES DE LA MISERICORDIA: Durante el 

último año hemos celebrado los miércoles el “Año de la 

Misericordia”, gracias al regalo del Papa Francisco que 

nos ha invitado a conocer y reflexionar más acerca del 

misterio maravilloso de la misericordia de Dios. De ahora en 

adelante la meta no es solamente reflexionar acerca de la 

Misericordia de Dios, sino “ser misericordia de Dios”. Ven 

los miércoles a adorar al Santísimo y a vivir con alegría el 

misericordioso regalo de la Eucaristía. Invita a tus amigos y 

familiares a esta fiesta de amor!!! 

¶ GRUPO DE ORACIčN: Todos los lunes de 7 pm a 9 pm. 

Ven a alabar y adorar al Señor.  

¶ LEGION DE MARIA: Todos los viernes a las 7 pm, ven 

a rezar el Rosario y a planear servicio a la comunidad. 

¶ CALENDARIOS DEL 2017: Todavía quedan algunos 

calendarios bilingües de la parroquia. Pasa por la rectoría a 

recoger el tuyo.  

¶ PROTENCION PARA LOS NI¤OS-Cualquier persona 

que necesite reportar algun incidente de abuso sexual de un 

menor por un sacerdote, diacono, religioso/a, o laico 

sirviendo en Ia Arquidiocesis de Nueva York, se le pide que 

por favor contacte Hermana Eileen Clifford, O.P. al        

(212) 371-1000 extension 2949 o Deacon George Coppola at 

917-861-1762. Ambos tambien pueden ser contactados via 

correo electronico: victimassistance@archnv.orq. Para mas 

informacion pueden visitar la pagina en la red de la 

ArquidiOcesis: www.archny.org. De acuerdo con las normas 

de la Arquidiocesis respeto al abuso sexual de menores, esta 

informacion se provee para asegurar que nuestros ninos 

permanezcan seguros. 

¶ ENCICLICA SOBRE ELCUIDADO DE LA 

CREACION-En su enciclica sobre el cuidado de la 

creacion, el Papa Francisco resalta el sobreconsumo y el 

excesivo crecimiento economico Como causa primaria de la 

destruccion de nuestra casa comun. Con el, vamos a rezar 

para "descubrir el valor en cada cosa" y para incorporar ese 

descubrimiento al comprar menos y reciclando nuestras 

posesiones cuando ya no las necesitemos mas. 
 

BUEN DIA, HERMANOS: 
Continuamos, queridos hermanos, con la reflexión sobre la carta 

a los Hebreos. Durante esta semana Pablo nos da unos consejos 

muy valiosos para nuestra vida espiritual. Él nos anima a la 

perseverancia. Para ello Pablo pone como ejemplo algunos 

nombres de aquellos que antes que nosotros fueron fieles a Dios, 

aún en las más difíciles circunstancias. Pablo nos habla de 

Abraham, quien salió de su patria sin saber hacia dónde Dios lo 

llevaba. Abraham siempre creyó en las promesas de Dios, aunque 

ellas parecieran imposibles de ser cumplidas.  
 

Abraham tuvo, finalmente, un hijo que Dios le prometió siendo él 

y su mujer ya mayores y Dios le pide que ofrezca ése hijo en 

sacrificio. Seguramente fue la decisión más difícil de su vida, 

pero sabedor de que Dios nunca quiere el mal para nosotros, 

finalmente optó por la obediencia. Dios lo premió dándole a 

conocer a él y a la humanidad que ya no eran necesarios los 

sacrificios humanos. Abraham se fió totalmente de Dios.  
 

Al igual que Abraham hay en la Biblia muchas historias acerca 

de la fe y la fidelidad, que nos dan una gran lección: “Fe es tener 

seguridad en lo que se espera. La fe es la prueba de lo que no se 

ve.” Por eso es que la fe no puede ser evidencia. Quien tiene fe 

es porque se fía de Dios, cree en Él, le cree a Él. Abraham confió 

totalmente en Dios y en sus promesas. Hay algo que debemos 

admirar de todos aquellos hermanos en la fe del Antiguo 

Testamento: ellos tuvieron fe a pesar de no ver cumplidas las 

promesas de Dios. Y cuál es la más grande esas promesas? 

Jesucristo. Ellos creyeron sin ver el rostro de Dios en la tierra. 

Aún así confiaron totalmente en Dios.  
 

Muchos de nosotros tendemos a pedir a Dios seguridad, certezas, 

signos, milagros para creer en Él. Muchas veces nuestra fe es tan 

débil, que si no vemos resultados a corto plazo, la fe se nos 

debilita y hasta llegamos a claudicar en nuestra perseverancia. 

Nos podemos preguntar, e intentar responder con honestidad, si 

nuestra fe es la misma en los momentos de prosperidad que en 

los de crisis.  
 

Muchos de los personajes del Antiguo Testamento 

experimentaron grandes dificultades por su fe. Algunos fueron 

encarcelados, otros sentenciados a muerte, otros golpeados, pero 

nunca desfallecieron en su fidelidad, a pesar de no conocer lo que 

nosotros conocemos: el amor inmenso del Padre a través de su 

Hijo amado. En realidad tenemos la tendencia de engrandecer 

nuestras dificultades para poder justificar nuestra falta de fe. Le 

echamos la culpa al mundo, a la sociedad en la que vivimos, a 

otros. La verdad es que leyendo las historias de la Biblia 

podemos ver que no somos los primeros ni seremos los últimos 

en tener dificultades ni problemas en la vida y menos aún, sufrir 

grandes obstáculos por intentar vivir una vida de seguimiento a 

Dios.  
 

Los tiempos en los que ellos vivieron fueron, en términos 

generales, más difíciles que los nuestros. La gran diferencia es 

que ellos tenían una fe verdadera, se fiaron totalmente de Dios y 

recurrieron continuamente a Él porque descubrieron que no 

podrían hacer las cosas que finalmente hicieron simplemente con 

sus fuerzas. La persona que cree verdaderamente en Jesucristo, 

en su presencia viva en cada uno de nosotros y en toda su Iglesia, 

puede hacer  cosas muy bellas e importantes para el bien de 

muchos. Cosas que solo o sola jamás podría hacer.  
 

Pablo usa imágenes de la vida para explicar realidades de la vida 

espiritual. Una de ellas es la de los deportistas y el esfuerzo 

maravilloso que hacen para lograr sus triunfos. El atleta se 



despoja de todo lo que le estorba para cumplir sus metas, de todo 

lo que le molesta o le hace peso para poder competir ágilmente. 

También debemos hacer lo mismo nosotros los cristianos, 

despojarnos de todo lo que nos aleja de Jesucristo, comenzando 

por el pecado, las costumbres y vicios inconvenientes, las 

preocupaciones; en fin, todas aquellas cosas que hacen parte del 

equipaje de la vida, que en muchas ocasiones es bastante pesado, 

pero que en realidad debe ser mucho más liviano. Los atletas 

hacen todos los sacrificios que sean necesarios para lograr sus 

objetivos. Los cristianos debemos hacer lo mismo.  
 

Pablo dice también que a los deportistas mucha gente los apoya 

desde las graderías o desde la calle para que terminen la carrera. 

Nosotros los cristianos tenemos a todos los santos y a todos 

aquellos hermanos de la fe desde Abraham, a todos los santos y a 

la Virgen que interceden por nosotros para que alcancemos 

nuestra meta como ellos también lo hicieron. También en esa 

lista podemos incluir a nuestros familiares difuntos, al fin y al 

cabo ellos también pasaron las dificultades que hoy nosotros 

encontramos. Ellos no quieren que nosotros perdamos el premio 

que ellos ya poseen y que Jesús nos prometió y por el cual dio su 

vida. Ellos quieren que nosotros, al igual que ellos, disfrutemos 

de ese premio.  
 

Hay un corredor muy especial que también nos quiere dar la 

mano hasta el final, nos recuerda Pablo. Es Jesucristo, Él es el 

líder, el que siempre va adelante en la carrera de la fe, algo que 

nos demostró con su inmensa confianza en el Padre. Él supo 

renunciar a todo honor humano, se entregó a la muerte y ahora 

está triunfante junto a Dios, dándonos desde allí fuerza y 

animándonos constantemente para que llegamos hasta el final, en 

donde Él mismo nos espera para recibirnos.  
 

Sí hermanos, la única manera de poder llegar hasta el final de la 

carrera es no separar nuestros ojos de Jesús, Él es nuestro modelo 

y guía en la fe. Él es el que va adelante en la carrera, el que ya 

llegó triunfador habiendo padecido más que nadie. “Mantener los 

ojos fijos en Jesús”, ese es un buen lema para cada día de 

nuestra vida. Un lema que deberíamos repetir en forma constante.  
 

Podemos pensar en ocasiones que nuestra vida es la más dura y 

difícil de todas. Pablo nos hace reaccionar preguntándonos: 

¿Hemos llegado ya a derramar nuestra sangre en nuestra lucha 

por la fe? Esta vez no se trata ya del atleta que compite en una 

carrera sino del luchador que pelea por su vida. ¿Es nuestro 

mérito tan grande que hemos llegado a derramar sangre como 

Cristo y tantos mártires? ¿No será que en ocasiones se trata de 

fatigas que no podemos cargar porque nos falta amor?  
 

Así es Pablo, así es la Palabra de Dios, nos cuestiona, nos pone a 

reflexionar, nos obliga a ser transparentes con nosotros mismos, 

porque esa es la única manera de alcanzar la transformación que 

Dios quiere para nosotros. Transformación que nos hace hombres 

y mujeres libres, llenos de alegría de vivir, con una fe sólida 

como la roca y con una esperanza tan grande que logra inclusive 

traer hasta nosotros, a pesar de nuestra limitaciones, pedazos del 

cielo prometido. Sabemos que la totalidad del cielo nos será dado 

cuando estemos en la presencia del Señor. Bendiciones.  P. Nelson 

   Mass Intentions 
SUNDAY, February 5, 2017-Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
               7:30 Catherine Warneke 
               9:00 In Thanksgiving for Favors 
             10:30 Luz Maria Vega 
             12:00 Accion de gracia por Gracia Galicia 
              1:30 Neil Duggan 
              5:00 Iris Garcia (Healing Intention) 
  Our Parishioners 
MONDAY, Feb. 6, 2017-Feast of St. Paul Miki & Companions  
 6:50   Carmelo GrecoðAll Souls 
  8:30 Carmelo GrecoðOur Lady of Mt. Carmel 
 12:15 For the Future Security, Emotional and     
   Spiritual Well-Being of Baby Alessandra Mia Savino 
 7:00 por favor St. Joseph Calasanz 

TUESDAY, February 7, 2017-Feast of St. Moses  
 6:50 For the Protection of the Faithful Against  
           Unjust Trials at the End of Time 
 8:30 In Thanksgiving for Favors 
 12:15 Divine Justice for the Attack on Girls and  
              Women in Iraq by ISIS 
WEDNESDAY, February 8, 2017-Feast of St. Jerome Emiliani 
    and St. Josephine Bakhita 
 6:50     Frank Carmelo Greco & Frank & Albina Greco  
 8:30 In Thanksgiving for Favors 
 12:15 Annamma 
 7:30 Manuel Mayancela 
THURSDAY, February 9, 2017-Feast of St. Alexander 
 6:50 For the Protection of the Faithful Against  
           Unjust Trials at the End of Time 
 8:30 For the Emotional and Spiritual Well-being 
    of Sandra Aritonang Savino 
 12:15   Madeline and Daniel Donovan 

FRIDAY, February 10, 2017-Feast of St. Scholastica 
 6:50 In Thanksgiving for Favors 
 8:30 Walter and Mildred Murphy 
 12:15 Iris Garcia (Healing Intention) 
SATURDAY, February 11, 2017-Feast of Our Lady of Lourdes 
 6:50       Ralph A. Cerbone Jr. 
  St. Helenaôs Benefactors 
 8:30   In Honor and Thanksgiving to Our Lady of 
            Lourdes and St. Bernadette Soubirous  
 12:15  Altagracia, Carmen, Jos® & Manuel Capellan 
 5:30 Nora Donovan (Birthday Intention) 
SUNDAY, February 12, 2017-Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
               7:30 Andrew Pugliese 
               9:00 Erasmo Rivera 
             10:30 Luz Maria Vega 
             12:00 Para que la gracia de Dios illumine a las           
      parejas que no se han casado hacia el matrimonio 
              1:30 Our Parishioners 
              5:00 William Fortuno 
 

Readings for the Week of February 5, 2017 
Sunday: Is 58:7-10/Ps 112:4-9/1 Cor 2:1-5/Mt 5:13-16; Monday: Gn 1:1-

19/Ps 104:1-2a, 5-6, 10, 12, 24, 35c/Mk 6:53-56; Tuesday: Gn 1:20--2:4a/Ps 

8:4-9/Mk 7:1-13; Wednesday: Gn 2:4b-9, 15-17/Ps 104:1-2a, 27-28, 29bc-

30/Mk 7:14-23; Thursday: Gn 2:18-25/Ps 128:1-5/Mk 7:24-30; Friday: Gn 

3:1-8/Ps 32:1-2, 5-7/Mk 7:31-37; Saturday: Gn 3:9-24/Ps 90:2-4abc, 5-6, 12-

13/Mk 8:1-10; Next Sunday: Sir 15:15-20/Ps 119:1-2, 4-5, 17-18, 33-34/1 

Cor 2:6-10/Mt 5:17-37 or 5:20-22a, 27-28, 33-34a, 37 


